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Supervisor’s Worksession
December 10, 2012

Motion was made by Supervisor Mcllhinney, seconded by Supcrvisor Groff, and carried
unanimously to approve the Consent Agenda items as listcd above. There was no public
comment.

D. NEW BUSINESS:

1) Adoption of FY2013 Budget — Mr. Schnaedter noted that there is no tax incrcase
proposed for 2013, and the millage will remain at 8.75 mills. The total General Fund budget is
$5,183,255.00, with a surplus in excess of $825,000.00 being carried over to 2013,

Public Comment:

1} Mr. Barry Casper of Fairhill Road asked the Supervisor’s plan for the $825,000.00
surplus.  Mr. Schnaedter commented that the surplus provides a comfortablc margin for
uncxpected situations and expenses, such as the increased overtimc budget due to Hurricanc
Sandy, If 2013 is a very good year, he noted that the Supervisors may be asked to consider
approving additional paving projects.

There was no further public comment.

Motion was made by Supervisor Mcllhinney, seconded by Supervisor Groff, and carried
unanimously to adopt the proposed FY2013 Budget as advertised. There was no public
cominent.

2) Consider authorizing cancellation of the scheduled Dccember 26" Supervisor’s
meeting — Motion was made by Supervisor Mcllhinney, seconded by Supervisor Groff, and
carried unanimously to authorize cancellation of the December 26, 2012 Hilltown Township
Board of Supervisor’s Meeting. There was no public comment.

It was noted that the next meeting of the Board of Supervisors will be their annual
Reorganization Mecting on Monday, January 7, 2013 at 7:00PM.

3} Auditing Scrvices Option Agreement — Correspondence from the Township’s
CPA, Dunlap and Associates, provides two options for the Board’s consideration for the
continuation of auditing scrvices.

Option #1; One year only engagement for the year-ending 12/31/12  $16,500

Option#2:  Three year cngagement commitment for the years ending:
December 31, 2012 $16,000
December 31, 2013 $16,750

Deccember 31, 2014 $17,200








